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CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (gavel). . . Council's Committee on Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs shall
come to order. This is our meeting of the 12 th of April, 2013. Members, thank you for this,
allowing this Committee to meet during the budget review process period. So the Chair
appreciates Budget Chairman's White support to allow us to conduct this business this afternoon.
So present from the Committee we have our Vice-Chair, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Good afternoon.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good afternoon. And we also have Committee Members, Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good afternoon. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair excuses at this time Mr. Carroll, Ms. Baisa and Mr. Victorino. At this
time, do we have any requests for public testimony in the Chambers? Ms. Frias?
MS. FRIAS: No, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Hana Office, Ms. Lono, is there anyone wishing to provide testimony?
MS. LONO: Chair, there's no one at the Hana Office waiting to testify.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Ms. Alcon, Molokai, anyone wishing to provide testimony
please?
MS. ALCON: No, there's no one here waiting to testify.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Lanai, Ms. Fernandez?
-2-

POLICY AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 12, 2013

MS. FERNANDEZ: There's no one waiting here to testify at Lanai.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, ladies. The Chair, with no objections, will close testimony for today's
agendized meeting. Members?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. So ordered. Ladies, thank you very much for your time.

ITEM PIA-2(2): NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS
(VARIOUS) (CC 13-42)

CHAIR HOKAMA: May I please direct you, Members, to Item 2(2), it's under our heading of
Nominations to Boards, Committees, and Commissions. The Mayor has sent us multiple
communications. We have some various considerations. Let's see. As in regards to 2(2), let me
first go and inform the Committee that the Chair, regarding the appointment of a member to the
Affirmative Action Advisory Council, will state that the Chair will be recommending disapproval
of the nomination, and the reason for that, Members, is that we have by ordinance a requirement
of membership, and the person that has been nominated does not at this point qualify, meets the
qualification requirements of that Affirmative Action Council makeup. And so we have made
contact with Mr. Molina and they understand why we're gonna recommend this action this
afternoon and allow the process to continue so that we can then put forth another name for
consideration in the future. Any other comments, Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: No, Mr. Chairman, the Administration certainly, you know, supports and concurs your
recommendation as it was discovered late in the process that our understanding is the nominee
had to be a County employee in order to qualify for this particular nomination, so it was
discovered quite late and I guess the appropriate procedure as was stated by Mr. Chairman is to
vote to deny the nominee and at a later point, the Administration will come up with another
nominee sometime down the road. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina. So Members, I will ask that, if with no objection, we just
take up this component of 2(2) at this time. So Members, under 2(2) under the Appointment of a
Member to the Affirmative Action Advisory Council, the Chair reluctantly ask that we
disapprove the appointment of Mr. Anthony Edington at this time and be placed on the
appropriate exhibit of the attached proposed resolution. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I have a motion made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. White. Is there any
further discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion, please say, aye?
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion is carried with six ayes, three excused, Mr. Carroll,
Ms. Baisa and Mr. Victorino.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa, Carroll, and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution disapproving the
nomination of Anthony Edington.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We also have a communication dated April 5, 2013 that came from the Department
of Corporation, that transmitted a revised proposed resolution, Members, which is entitled,
Appointment of a Member to the Cost of Government Commission. This appointment is for a
five-year term that would expire March 31, 2018. This afternoon I am pleased to say that we do
have the nominee, Mr. Steve Aheong, who is being nominated to the Cost of Government
Commission and he has agreed to attend today's meeting and at this time, I'm going to ask Mr.
Aheong if he would please come down to the podium and we thank you for making the time,
Mr. Aheong. And if you could just introduce yourself and maybe give us a few comments of
why you wish to serve, please. Thank you.
MR. AHEONG: Mr. Chair, Members of the Committee, thank you for your time today. My name is
Steve Aheong, Maui boy, born and raised here in Wailuku, currently reside in Kahului, married
for nine years with a 19-year-old son in college. I've been serving for the last several years in a
senior leadership position for a local company that provides out-sourced cleaning services to
various major hotels on Maui and throughout the State. Prior to that, I had spent the last ten
years working at a local resort in Kaanapali in various capacities from human resources all the
way through my last role as Director of Six Sigma at the property and looking at streamlining
different processes at the hotel and also at other hotels throughout the network of properties that
they own. My interest in joining this Committee was really started through a dear friend of
mine, Craig Anderson, the former General Manager of the Westin Maui when he served as Chair
of this Commission back in 2010, and he had shared some of the work that they had done,
especially in looking at the County processes for fleet management, energy conservation and so
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on. And since then I've wanted to serve; however, my capacity or my role in the hotel at that
time did not allow me the time commitment to be able to serve. That has since changed and I am
now free to come to all of the meetings and be available.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Aheong. And I think you shared one great important fact is that
you have the time to serve, because we've been made aware of some of the appointments we've
given that, you know, quorum is still a difficulty for certain boards and commissions, so we
appreciate you recognizing the time requirements and that you are dedicated to make the time to
serve. So thank you so much, Mr. Aheong. I'll ask the Members if they have any questions they
may have or wish to have Mr. Aheong speak about something within the parameters of the
appointment. Mr. Couch, any comments or questions for the gentleman?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and you answered or you talked about some of the
questions I have. Mr. Aheong, thank you for volunteering your service. Have you studied what
the Cost of Government Commission's charge is?
MR. AHEONG: Correct. Yes, I have and I've actually looked at the year-end reports since 2008 to
present. I understand that some of the work that's being done currently is putting in place a
County Auditor, reorganizing the Cost of Government Commission in line with what that
position is gonna entail so I have, yes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. White, any questions for the gentleman?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No questions, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Aheong, thank you so much for your
commitment to serve and your willingness to do so. I have one question. In looking at your
resume, it looks as though there is a item on there, it says, Six Sigma. What is, what exactly is
that?
MR. AHEONG: Six Sigma is a methodology that was introduced by Motorola and Toyota, in mostly
manufacturing industries. It's a way of analyzing various outputs of a certain process or system,
to identify defects in that system, make recommendations via a team-driven setting to implement
solutions to those defects in the system and eliminate them so that the output of that process or
system in the end has reduced variability and also increased quality. So it allowed us at the, in
the hotel setting, to take a look at all of the different processes at the hotel, the check-in process
at front desk, various things and eliminate all of the things that can cause problems in those
processes, and it's really the way I'm wired naturally. I enjoy breaking down processes on
various systems, driven systems oriented and that's why I got into it and that's why I want to
serve on this Commission as well.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: What is a black belt? It says, Six Sigma Black Belt.
MR. AHEONG: Yeah. Designations in Six Sigma are given yellow belt, green belt, and black belt. So
a yellow belt is a novice practitioner of Six Sigma practices. They learn about the tools and the
methodology; however, they don't drive teams and so on. A green belt is one step up from that.
They involve themselves in the Six Sigma process a little bit more, but are still under a black
belt...which is what my certification is, and it really certifies you to lead teams in a group setting
to get to the end result of finalizing that goal. So a Black Belt Six Sigma practitioner has a lot
more tools at our disposal to analyze processes and different metrics that we look at and measure
them and control them in the end.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So you're, are you a master?
MR. AHEONG: Just a black belt.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Crivello, any questions for the...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No questions, but I want to thank you for being here and thank you
for giving us your time.
MR. AHEONG: Thank you.
COUNCIL MEMBER CRIVELLO: Appreciate it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No questions at this time, Chair, but thank you.
MR. AHEONG: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And I'm sure you're also aware that the people of the County has elected to
have a County Auditor which takes some of the responsibilities that the Council had in the past,
but you know, as I feel will also take over some of the things that the Cost of Government was
reviewing in the past also. So do you have any thoughts or comments you wish to share about
the role of the auditor and how it may relate to your role as a Cost of Government
Commissioner?
MR. AHEONG: No, I mean, I'm looking forward to that. I think it's a great step for the County. I have
no comment on it. I look forward to just getting involved and seeing what it all entails.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Is there any other closing comments you wish to share, Mr. Aheong?
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MR. AHEONG: Mr. Chair, I thank you for your time. Members of the Committee, thank you for your
time and that's it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank for your presence this afternoon. We truly appreciate your desire to
volunteer and we thank you once more, Mr. Aheong.
MR. AHEONG: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, if there's no further questions or comments to your Chair,
the Chair will be recommending that we place the name of Mr. Steve Aheong on Exhibit "B" to
approve to the Cost of Government Commission. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I move to pass the Resolution of Appointment of a
Member to the Cost of Government Commission and put Mr. Aheong's name on Exhibit "B".
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I have a motion made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Guzman. Before I
ask for the vote, you know, I was looking at the Resolution, one of the resolve clause and I'm
just gonna ask what you thought because I think it's, we missing some -- we give certified copies
after the approval to the Mayor, to the Managing Director and to the Corporation Counsel, but
we don't send a certified copy to the person that gets the approval and the appointment. So I was
gonna ask if you think it's a good idea, I'm open to a motion to amend the last whereas clause
that we at least give the appointed person a copy of the Resolution also. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And while that's a great idea, I want to amend that, in
this case, no big deal, but if we have a disapprove, I'm not sure...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: ...a person who, yeah -CHAIR HOKAMA: --this is for approval, only on approval.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Only on approvals, yeah, I'd be happy to amend the motion to add the
recipient be, the person in Exhibit "B" be added to the recipient of this.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Okay. Thank you. Do I have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion to amend made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr.
White. Any further -- before that, I will recognize Mr. Can oll's presence so that when we take
-
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the vote, you know, we all understand how we end up with the count. So thank you for being
here, Mr. Carroll. Mr. Molina, I know you're not, well, you're kinda part of the Committee, so
you have any comments about this amendment?
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chairman, no, I think Mr. Aheong said it all well and he certainly had a very
impressive resume and I think with his business background will certainly be an asset on the
Cost of Government Commission, and I think all of us appreciate the enlightenment you gave to
us with regards to the black belt thing. I mean, I honestly thought it had something to do with
martial arts, Mr. Chairman, but it was certainly an eye-opening experience to hear your
explanation on that. So we're certainly would be very appreciative of you and your Committee
Member's support of Mr. Aheong. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Carroll, we have a motion to amend. The main motion is
to approve Mr. Aheong on Exhibit "B", and the motion to amend is to add on the last be it
resolved clause that the member, the appointment of the member also gets a certified copy of the
Resolution. So that is what is before the Committee at this time on the motion to amend.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. If there's no further discussion, all in favor of the motion to amend, please
say, aye?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion passes with seven ayes and two excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And now back to the main motion, as amended, if there is no further discussion,
Members, all in favor of the motion, please say, aye?
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion passes with seven ayes and two excused. Mr. Aheong,
thank you very much and we'll be forwarding the recommendation to the full Council for final
action. Thank you.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the nomination
of Steve Aheong.
ITEM PIA-2(6): NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS
(LIQUOR CONTROL ADJUDICATION BOARD) (CC 13-42)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, if I may now please direct you to 2(6), also under the heading of
Nomination to Boards, Committees, and Commissions. This is regarding a nomination to the
Liquor Control Adjudication Board. We have a nominee, Kaulana Mossman, for a term to expire
March 31, 2016 and this is because he is filling a vacancy due to the resignation of Mr. Dana
Souza. So at this time, Mr. Molina, any comments on the nominee?
MR. MOLINA: Yes, Mr. Chairman. The Administration will be very appreciative if you would
consider Mr. Mossman's nomination to the Liquor Adjudication Board. As noted on his
application, he is a County employee currently working for the Maui Fire Department. He is
stationed out in Hana and of course, one of our first questions was to him when he expressed
interest in serving was, do you have the time and approval to adjust your schedule accordingly to
attend the Liquor Adjudication meetings? And he assured us he would have that approval to
attend and he's expressed a lot of enthusiasm. And one of the reasons we asked him, why were
you interested is he wants to give back at this point in his life. He's very interested in giving
back to the community and in particular, the issues with regards to liquor and underage drinking.
Those were of particular interest to him. So again, Mr. Mossman, again assured us that he would
be available to adjust his schedule accordingly. As you know, firemen, I guess they have
typically a three on, two off kind of schedule so he would be available, and of course he's
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available for any questions should you have any particular matters you would like to contact him
on prior to a first reading should this matter go to full Council, Mr. Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Can you tell us, is he part of an active shift for the Hana Station?
MR. MOLINA: I believe he is, yes, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Oh, he's here?
MR. MOLINA: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I wasn't made aware. Members, we do have Mr. Mossman here, so I'm
gonna let if you don't, if there's no objections, ask Mr. Mossman if he would like to come and
share a few comments.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mossman, if you wouldn't mind, please come forward and why don't you
introduce yourself to the Committee and give us some comment about your interest and your
desire to serve on the Liquor Adjudication Committee, please.
MR. MOSSMAN: Okay. Good afternoon, Mr. Chair and Committee. My name is Kaulana Mossman.
Like Mr. Aheong, born and raised on Maui, deep roots, proud to be from Maui Like you said
earlier, I work for Hana Fire Department -- for the County, but in Hana. I do have three days in a
row, 24-hour shifts that I do work. It's 72 hours, but like I told Council [sic] Molina that if I
know the dates, I can request off by far in, like in advance by months and months and I'm willing
and able to do it. You know, I feel like I wanted to, I'm interested in getting into, more into the
County, like what's going on and doing ...(inaudible)... this past year. I figure now it's time to
like start looking into like things what's happening and just ready, basically.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, we appreciate that, Mr. Mossman. I'll ask Mr. Carroll. Mr. Carroll, do you
have any questions for Mr. Mossman regarding the nomination, please?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No. I know who he is and I'm very confident that he'll be very
good at the job. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No questions. Just to comment you and appreciate you recognizing
that now you have the time to give back.
MR. MOSSMAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: We appreciate it. Thank you. Mahalo.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Also no comments at this time or questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair and thank you, Mr. Mossman, for being here. I do have
just a little nitpick in your application where you say that, you know, based on becoming a
beneficial and productive citizen of Maui County and you feel you should start doing your part, I
gotta commend you. Firefighters, I think, are already productive citizens of the County of Maui
and are doing a lot of their part, even though they get paid for it, you guys put your life at risk a
lot of times, so don't feel that you're not already a productive citizen of the County of Maui and
thank you for putting yourself out for being on a Board and Commission,
MR. MOSSMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No questions. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. It's so interesting that you're before this
Committee. We just had the Liquor Control in the hearing just before you came in and it's
interesting to note that they actually do 15,000 inspections and 10 percent of those are
adjudicated. So that's like 1,500 cases so, hopefully, what you're telling us is that you have the
time to go through these cases, 1,500 is their goal. So I commend you for putting your name
through and the sacrifices that you will take and welcome if you get approved. Thank you.
MR. MOSSMAN: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Aheong -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mossman, excuse me, my apologies. Mr. Mossman, you know, the Adjudication
Board is a critical component of our policy as it regards to alcohol and liquor in our County.
You're pretty much like a court. You make important decisions regarding a licensee and whether
or not they will continue to have the privilege to serve in the County. Do you see your role more
as a preventer or a maybe what I should use the other "p", a punisher of those that do not uphold
the liquor laws of the County?
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MR. MOSSMAN: Well, what I do know of that, the Board is more towards not per se punishment, but
to uphold what the policies and rules is, but so I don't know, basically I would think I'd be more
towards making sure like, like the rules are being followed basically. Hopefully that doesn't
have to come up, but so maybe I'd kinda like to say more for the preventive side.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So you would be, what are your thoughts about alcohol education?
MR. MOSSMAN: Oh, 100 percent for it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, we have Members on our Council that would like to use some of the
Liquor Department's excess monies to utilize for preventive measures which is like education
and a few other ideas, so you would be very supportive of that or?
MR. MOSSMAN: I would have to say, yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You are aware that your term is partial?
MR. MOSSMAN: Three-and-a-half years, around there.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Is there any other questions for the gentleman, Mr. Mossman?
Mr. Mossman, any closing comments? We appreciate your presence here this afternoon, so
thank you for coming. Okay. You have anything you wish to add?
MR. MOSSMAN: I'm okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Thank you for coming.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, any comments or questions for your Chair? Mr. Molina, any final
comments before the Chair makes his recommendation?
MR. MOLINA: No. No final comments and just again we appreciate that Mr. Mossman coming in
although my understanding he wasn't asked to come in, but he kinda volunteered on his own to
make himself available to respond to any questions. And again, the Administration would
appreciate your support of Mr. Mossman's nomination to the Liquor Adjudication Board. Thank
you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. The Chair is open to a motion to place a name of Kaulana Mossman
on Exhibit "B" to approve to the Liquor Control Adjudication Board for a term expiring
March 31, 2016. Mr. Couch?
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair, I move to pass the Resolution Appointment of a Member to the
Liquor Control Adjudication Board and putting Mr. Mossman's name on Exhibit "B" and
sending a certified copy of the resolution to Mr. Mossman.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that well-phrased motion, Mr. Couch. We have a motion made by
Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. White. Members, any further discussion? Having none, all in favor
of the motion, please say, aye?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion passes with seven ayes, two excused.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the nomination.
ITEM PIA-2(7): NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS
(COMMISSION ON NAMING STREETS, PARKS, AND FACILITIES) (CC 13-42)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Members. May we move on to 2(7), also under the heading of
Nominations to Boards, Committees, and Commissions. This is regarding the Commission on
Naming Streets, Parks, and Facilities. We do have a communication from Mayor Arakawa dated
March 28, 2013 where he is nominating Mr. Faraz Azizsoltani -- and I apologize if I'm not
saying it correctly -- to this Commission for a term expiring, Members, March 31, 2014, due to
the resignation of Robin Anne Ritchie. But before we move on and I ask Mr. Molina for some
comment, I'm gonna take a short recess, one-minute recess. . . . (gavel). . .

RECESS: 2:03 p.m.
RECONVENE: 2:05 p.m.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (gavel). . . Policy Committee is back to order. We are on Policy Item 2(7).
Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair and thank you for that short recess. The reason I wanted
to do is check with Corp. Counsel and Mr. Molina if as, if the Members aren't aware, we did,
you now have an item in your Committee that is consolidating four or five different public worktypes committees into one commission. And that's as a result of what the Cost of Government
said and our discussions. And this is one of those committees that are gonna go into that
commission, and my thought was, well, do we want to go through this whole process and then
have that go away and if we can get their comment from either Mr. Molina or Mr. Kushi on the
response to that, I'd appreciate it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'll ask Mr. Kushi if he's willing to give us a verbal comment at this time.
Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chair. Yeah, as I understand it, the bill is in your Committee.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct.
MR. KUSHI: The question is when will it reach a hearing and when will it possibly pass? The intent is
to abolish four or five existing committees, one of which is this one and create a master Public
Works Committee. And so the question is when is that gonna happen, when will this master
committee be formed and ready to operate and should we wait until there, until that point in time,
whereas these certain existing committees have current functions and duties and liabilities,
responsibilities and by not acting on this, you may hinder their quorum capacity? So that being
the case, I would say and suggest and advise you to go ahead with the existing committees and
then they'll be taken cared of once your master bill is passed.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair would support the comments from Corporation Counsel. The Chair
would say that we need to fulfill what is currently existing and not go on a possible creation.
And again I think the key point from Corporation Counsel is when will that occur. Since we are
unable to give a definitive time and date when that might be happen, I would recommend that we
move forward with this consideration and yes, Members, it is a short consideration, basically,
you know, less than a year, but I can tell you that I do plan to post for hearing that proposal after
the Budget cycle. So Mr. Molina, any comments, please, on the nomination?
MR. MOLINA: Yes, sir. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and you know, we certainly concur with the
opinion of Mr. Kushi as well. To further expound on his opinion, there may be for example a
time-sensitive matter that needs, would need to be addressed by this Commission, and if we're to
say, disband it or we weren't continuing with the process of nominating people, it could affect
quorum, so little nuances like that and I think it might be a little bit safer to proceed with, as if
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everything is status quo. With regards to Mr. Azizsoltani, Mr. Chairman, you were certainly
correct in its pronunciation. That was my first question to Mr. Azizsoltani when he expressed
interest in serving on this Commission. And he, although he is not originally from here, he did
express an interest in serving in our community. He is very active with his child's school out in
West Maui. And he did make it real clear, he certainly respects the host culture and the history
which is of course an intangible that's important to have as a commission member because when
considering names for streets and facilities, it's certainly something to, good to have in your, well
at least have some type of background knowledge of the local history and culture when
considering the name of a particular facility or street. And anyway, the rest of his resume speaks
for himself as to what he's involved with. He's a small business owner and a self-employed as a
aquarium expert so he does, I believe, provide aquarium services for various hotels and other
industries here in Maui County. And again, we would certainly appreciate your support of
Mr. Azizsoltani to the Commission. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Couch, any questions for Mr. Molina on the nominee?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No, Chair. Thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran, any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Not at this time, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Molina, the, you know, when you talk about
the host culture and you talk about naming and if that's included with the street names, I
personally feel they should be deep understanding whether you 'Olelo Hawaii or not. So I have
my doubts as far as a newcomer being able to feel the mana' o of and understanding of the names
that should be according to the geographic, so how do you conclude that this, you know, I can
appreciate the efforts, I can appreciate his volunteer work and his other expertise that comes with
his resume, but I believe -- if it's my understanding -- naming of the streets involves that of our
Hawaiian language.
MR. MOLINA: Councilmember Crivello, you certainly bring up a good question, a good issue. I guess
it's a combination of things. One, we didn't have very many applicants for this particular
commission and at the same time, we certainly would prefer someone who would have had some
background here, preferably have grown up with some knowledge in the local culture and
history. And he of course expressed to us his, admitted that he is somewhat new to the
community, but he has been very involved and, you know, he will certainly make the effort to get
a deeper understanding of culture and history and how it connects to his decision-making when it
comes to naming streets and facilities. So with that, we certainly want to give him an
opportunity to contribute to our community in that regards. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Anything else, Ms. Crivello? Mahalo. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No questions, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. You know, Mr. Molina, in looking at the resume a little
bit closer, I see that from 1988 to present, he's self-employed with this water treatment company
and then also, from 2011 to present, he's a seasonal police officer in Ferndale, California. That
means he's going to be out of town during some of these meetings.
MR. MOLINA: You know, we never really got around to expanding our discussion on that, but he does
live here. He is a resident. He has purchased a home. He lives here and based on the frequency
of the commission meeting, he did indicate to us it wouldn't be much of a problem to attend all
of the meetings when they do meet, and I guess when these, this particular commission meets, it
just depends on what's being developed or what's being proposed. So at times, there is not very
much to talk about and then at other times, you may have a flood of applications for renaming
facilities and streets. So it's sort of a hit and miss situation, but he did assure us he will make the
time and we will certainly emphasize that point, Councilmember Couch, to him with regards to
his seasonal police involvement in California and make it a point, strongly make a point to him
to please be participating in our meetings here on Maui.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. And your comments have brought up another question. What is the,
what looks like or what's on the agenda right now for this committee? Is there a lot, I mean, you
mentioned something could be time-sensitive?
MR. MOLINA: Right. I...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: 'Cause I don't know of any developments or anything out there that...
MR. MOLINA: Sure. Again, I was just, you know, simply speculating as to what may be coming on
the agenda. I could find out from the staff person and provide that information to the Committee
if that is your wish, Mr. Couch and Mr. Chairman?
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Possibly, Mr. Chair, you know, with some of these questions, I'd almost like to
hear from Mr. Azizsoltani, but I know we haven't -- and we had a chance to ask for him, but
what's the deadline on us getting this done?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch -- Ms. Hamman, what's the timing for, of this Committee regarding the
approval period?
MS. HAMMAN: Mr. Chair, it's May 27 th .
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have 'til May 27 th to make a decision and I would ask the Committee to
consider, we could approach it this way. We could forward the name to Council. We can send a
letter to Mr. Molina to get the responses of concerns of the Committee regarding the nominee
and then we can make our determination to either recommit or, at Council, or approve at Council
or disapprove at Council. And one of the advantages of sending it to Council is that as long as
it's before the 27 th , which is not far away, there's a potential to also defer one Council meeting
for further time to consider it so. You know that's what's out there for the Committee to choose
from, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair, that sounds reasonable.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Okay. Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. I was just noticing also for this particular board
that their meetings, you know, is it because of quorum or is it because you have no agenda, but
they set up agendas and if I look, it's been cancelled July, 2012, August, 2012, September,
October, November, December and February and March. The meetings were noted as cancelled
on our website so. I'm trying to understand why we need to expedite the, with all the
cancelled.. .is it because of quorum, I mean, I don't know.
CHAIR HOKANIA: We'll ask Mr. Molina if he is able to respond. Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. That's certainly a good issue that Councilmember Crivello
has brought about, and that may have been one of the reasons for the possibility of consolidating
this Commission into, I guess, if one would like to call it a super committee because of the lack
of quorum. The people, they may have had agenda items, but again, folks not showing up to the
meetings and the Administration has certainly tried to emphasize the point to all nominees to
please, before we nominate you, please be present at our meetings. So again, that was probably
part of the rationale and I think, I believe, the cost of, this might have been a recommendation on
the Cost of Government Commission as well to possibly abolish this Commission and just
consolidate it into one larger commission.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I wonder if they look at themselves, too. Anyway, that's another topic.
Ms. Crivello, anything else?
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Guzman, you had a question?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair, thank you. I just would like to state on the record that I would
support my colleague, Stacy Crivello's opinion as well as deferring this matter for an opportunity
to actually meet this particular candidate.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Normally, Members, I would go with that recommendation, but I want to honor
Chair Baisa's and Chairman White of our Budget Committee's need for us to focus during
budget cycle on the Budget and, you know, Mr. White, you know, was supportive of us holding
this meeting because of the litigation matters and I piled on the nominations because of the
timing factor, but normally, this Committee would not be meeting at all 'til end of May.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Normally and so without abusing, maybe that's not the right word,
over-indulging the patience of Mr. White and the Budget Committee, because he's allowed this
Committee if litigation pressing matters come forward that impacts the County and normally it's
a financial impact, he has been gracious to let us meet and so I think maybe the best
recommendation at this time, Members, for me to suggest to you is to let it move forward to
Council where I think we have more opportunity and time to either make a decision or
recommittal as well as the potential to defer to a following Council meeting. Because you
brought up very good points that Ms. Crivello brought up, Mr. Guzman that you've agreed to,
and some of the comments of Mr. Couch that I believe then, I think it's only fair to allow the
nominee work with Mr. Molina to give us the responses that you folks desire and then we can
make the informed decision on approval or disapproval. So that would be my recommendation
that we move forward with the name on Exhibit "B" to approve at this time. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Are you ready for a motion?
CHAIR HOKANIA: I'm ready for a motion.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh. Okay. Mr. Chair, I move to pass the Resolution to full Council of the
Appointment of a Member to the Commission on Naming of Streets, Parks, and Facilities and
also moving Mr. Azizsoltani's name to Exhibit "B" and adding his copy, certified copy of the
Resolution to be sent to him as well.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. White. Members, any
further comments? Are we clear on how we intend to move this forward? Okay. Good. No
further discussion? All in favor of the motion, please say, aye?
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion passes with seven ayes and two excused.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the nomination.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Mr. Molina, I think that's all we have with you this
afternoon?
MR. MOLINA: ...(Inaudible)... Mr. Chair and by the way, if I could also add with regards to
Mr. Azizsoltani if it pleases you and the Committee, we will ask Mr. Azizsoltani at his own
freewill if he would like to contact you individually to respond to questions as well and also
encourage him to attend the Council meeting if he would like to provide testimony on his behalf
as well. So we will certainly want you to ask him the appropriate questions as need be to ensure
your comfort that you're all okay with this nomination to this particular Commission.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I believe you will be receiving a letter under my signature, Mr. Molina, forwarding
some of the comments made by the Committee that, from Ms. Crivello to Mr. Guzman that
maybe you can have a earlier meeting with Mr. Azizsoltani and we're also available to have it
transmitted by you back to us.
MR. MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That will be fine, also.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you so much, Mr. Chair and Committee Members. We know you're quite, quite
busy with the Budget and thank you for taking the time to address this particular matter.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair?
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CHAIR HOKANIA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Just in your comments to him about the letter, you'll also include my concern
about being the seasonal police officer?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: All right, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We'll put that in. No, no, I noticed that in there and that was my concern. How do
you serve two different states at the same time? So, yeah, we'll put that in the letter. Okay.
Members, if not, we're going to keep moving on. Thank you very much, Mr. Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Members.
ITEM PIA-1(14): LITIGATION

MATTERS(SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION:
MAXINE ANDRADE V. COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL.; CIVIL 11-1-0113(1)) (CC 13-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: May I please direct you to Policy Item 1(14), Members. This is under the title of
Litigation Matters. Settlement Authorization: Maxine Andrade v. County of Maui, et al.; Civil
No. 11-1-0113(1). Members, I'm sure you are aware that we took this up at the last meeting and
your Chair made an error. I forgot, it was my error, that Mr. Guzman should have been
abstaining from that vote, but since we were at bare quorum and we were late in the day, the
Chair took the vote with Mr. Guzman participating. The Chair's ruling then is that, that was an
invalid vote and therefore, to me, there's no need for reconsideration because that action was not
valid. Okay So at this time, we are gonna retake up this matter and I'm going to allow Mr. Rost
to again give appropriate comments in open session, and the Chair will have Mr. Guzman
abstaining from decision-making on this, and then we can, we have enough Members to make a
recommendation to full Council. So that is the current status of this item. Are, any questions to
the Chair regarding the, why we are here at this point? Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah and only if it's acceptable in open session, the reason for Mr. Guzman? I
know you made the decision to allow him last time, what came up that or do we have to do that
in executive session?
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know what, I'm gonna take a recess so that I can provide you with appropriate
comment from the Chair.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Recess, one minute. . .(gavel). . .
RECESS: 2:23 p.m.
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RECONVENE: 2:26 p.m.
CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gavel). . .The Policy Committee shall return to order. Members, we are on
Policy Item 1(14) and as I gave you the status, I'll ask Mr. Guzman if he wishes to give any
comment at this time in open session regarding his position on, regarding decision-making on
this item. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, thank you, Chair. I would ask permission from the Chair and
from this Committee to abstain from this vote due to the fact of a potential conflict of interest. I
do presently and have had a working relationship with the defense attorney Matthew Kohm in
several cases regarding personal injuries, and so I am asking this, I am abstaining as well as
asking permission to not be involved in the vote.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, if you have questions for Mr. Guzman? The Chair is gonna rule that for
me, this is pretty much a gray, very thin gray, gray line, not necessarily a specific direct conflict,
but potential appearance of conflict, and so I appreciate Member Guzman's desire to have this
Committee and the Council be completely out of a potential conflict with a vote regarding one of
its Members and so I'm going to rule that the Chair will honor your request, Mr. Guzman. By
our Rules, though, you have complete opportunity to participate in open session on this matter,
but we will grant your request and not allow you to vote on this matter, but you can participate in
the discussion of the matter is what the Chair's gonna rule. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Open session only?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: He wouldn't be allowed in executive session as I understand our Rules and our
procedures of what we've, how we've been doing business so. Okay. Any questions for the
Chair on the ruling, if not, we'll proceed. Mr. Rost, please.
MR. ROST: Thank you, Mr. Chair. This case is an auto accident that occurred on February 24, 2009.
The Plaintiff Maxine Andrade's vehicle was involved in a collision with another vehicle driven
by a person named Kyle Keahi. At the time of the collision, Mr. Keahi was fleeing from the
Maui Police Department. The plaintiff contends that conducting the chase by the Police
Department was inappropriate and reckless. Mr. Chair, I'm happy to go into more detail about
this case, but because it's in active litigation, if the Council, the Committee requires more
information, I have to ask for executive session.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. First, the Chair will ask you at this time, is there any changes in the status
from what you presented to the Committee a couple of weeks ago, Mr. Rost?
MR. ROST: No, Mr. Chair, there are not.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Everything is still as it was when you presented it previously?
MR. ROST: Correct.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, do you need, request for executive session on this matter? Mr.
Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, I think we still want to do that. So I move that we go into executive
session.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Second. Okay. By Rules, I believe I need two-thirds vote. So we're gonna need
six affirmative ayes. Okay. You've heard a request for executive session on this matter of
Maxine Andrade v. County of Maui, Et Al, Civil No. 11-1-0113(1), and this Committee's allowed
to go into executive session according to Hawaii Revised Statutes Section 92-5(a)(4) and Section
92-5(a)(8) that allows us to consider regarding information that must be kept confidential as well
as the powers, duties, privileges, immunities of the County, this Committee and the Council. No
further discussion. All in favor of executive session, please say, aye?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion passes with seven ayes, two excused. We shall enter
into executive session on this matter.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open meeting and CONVENE executive meeting.
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ITEM PIA-1(17): LITIGATION MATTERS (SPECIAL COUNSEL AUTTiOR1ZATION;

CLAIM OF

BRIDGET NAKAMA) (CC 13-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will take up Policy Item 1(17) next, first in open session and then,
Members, we're gonna take executive session all up, at one time, one after another. So we'll
bring up the Litigation Matter of Settlement Authorization Claim of Bridget Nakama. On this we
have Ms. Lutey from the Department to assist the Committee. Members, you have a
correspondence dated April 3 rd from Corporation Counsel, with a proposed resolution
authorizing special, Authorizing the Employment of Special Counsel, Ortiz and Katano, a Law
Corporation, in the Claim of Bridget Nakama Against the County of Maui. Ms. Lutey, if you
please.
MS. LUTEY: Thank you. Good afternoon. We are gonna need executive session on this case without
getting into anything else, because there is a clear conflict of interest in this that I can explain
once we are in executive session.
CHAIR HOKANIA: Anything else, Ms. Lutey? That's it?
MS. LUTEY: That's it. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Members, you've heard Ms. Lutey's request for executive
session and knowing her, if she just been, said it that way, there's a good reason why she said it
that way, so I have no problem to take her advice and recommendation. So Members, if there's
no objection, the Chair is open to a motion to enter executive session under Hawaii Revised
Statutes, Section 92-5(a)(4) and Section 92-5(a)(8). Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I move that we go into executive session under the
HRS provisions that you just mentioned.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. White to enter into
executive session regarding Policy Item 1(17). Any discussion, Members? All in favor of the
motion, please say, aye?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion passes with seven ayes, two excused.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open meeting and CONVENE executive meeting.
ITEM PIA-1(1):

LITIGATION MATTERS

(SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION: TRACY
MOTELEWSKI V. MAUI POLICE DEPARTMENT, ET AL., CIVIL 11-00778 BMK)
(CC 13-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We'll take up Policy Item 1(1) in open session. This is also under
Litigation Matters (Settlement Authorization: Tracy Motelewski v. Maui Police Department, Et
AL, Civil No. 11-00778 BMK). We are in receipt, Members, April 1, 2013 from Corporation
Counsel with a proposed resolution entitled, Authorizing Settlement of Tracy Motelewski v.
Maui Police Department, Et Al., Civil No. 11-00778 BMK. Ms. Lutey, any comments, please.
MS. LUTEY: Thank you. We were up here recently for this case I think a month or so ago. There is
currently active litigation in this matter. Trial is scheduled for June of this year and there has
been a transmission of a settlement demand that we would like to provide to the Council. Since
this is a matter in active litigation, it's not something that we can discuss in open session, so I am
requesting executive session for this matter as well.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Members, the Chair is open to a motion for executive
session for Policy Item 1(1) and this also falls within the powers granted to us by the Hawaii
Revised Statutes, under Section 92-5(a)(4) and Section 92-5(a)(8). Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair, I move that we go into executive session based on the HRS items
you have just mentioned.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. White to enter into executive
session for Item 1(1). Any discussion, Members? All in favor of the motion, please say, aye?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion passes with seven ayes, two excused.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open meeting and CONVENE executive meeting.
ITEM PIA-1(7):

LITIGATION MATTERS (SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION: JUSTIN DOBBS V.
COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL., CIVIL 12-1-0812(2)) (CC 13-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: May I please now direct you to Policy Item 1(7), also under Litigation Matters.
This is Settlement Authorization: Justin Dobbs v. County of Maui, Et Al., Civil
No. 12-1-0812(2). We are in receipt of this Committee of a correspondence dated April 4, 2013
from Corporation Counsel with a proposed resolution. Mr. Rost, it's your turn.
MR. ROST: Yes, Mr. Chair. Thank you. This is a matter involving allegedly improper termination and
retaliation by a former employee of the Liquor Department. I would assume most of the
Members of the Committee remember this matter when we were up here recently for
indemnification purposes. We've received a settlement demand from plaintiff, which we'd like
to discuss, but because of the case remains in active litigation, we will need to do that in
executive session.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Members, you've heard the request of Mr. Rost
from Corporation Counsel. The Chair is open to a motion for executive session under Hawaii
Revised Statutes Section 92-5(a)(2). And this I'll read out is to consider the hire, evaluation,
dismissal or discipline of an officer or employee or of charges brought against the officer or
employee, where consideration of matters affecting privacy will be involved, as well as
Section 92-5(a)(4). Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair, I move that we go into executive session based on HRS statutes that
you just mentioned.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I have a motion made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. White. Any
further discussion, Members? If not, all in favor of the motion, please say, aye?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion passes, seven ayes, two excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS open meeting and CONVENE executive meeting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall enter into recess to prepare this Chambers for executive session.
.(gavel). . .

RECESS: 2:37 p.m.
RECONVENE: 4:30 p.m.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
.(gavel). . . The Policy Committee shall return to open session. This is its
meeting of April 12, 2013.
ITEM PIA-1(14): LITIGATION

MATTERS (SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION:
MAXINE ANDRADE V. COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL; CIVIL 11-1-0113(1)) (CC 13-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, now let me direct you to Policy Item 1(14) under Litigation Matters, the
Settlement Authorization of Maxine Andrade v. County of Maui, Et Al., Civil No. 11-1-0113(1).
Mr. Guzman will be abstaining from the vote by his request earlier to the Chair, which the Chair
has granted. The Chair is recommending that we move forward under the terms that was
presented in executive session. Mr. Couch?
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. White to forward to Council
the recommendations as presented to the Committee in executive session. We are under
discussion. Any discussion, Members? If not, all in favor of the motion, please say, aye?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion passes with six ayes, two excused and one abstention,
Mr. Guzman.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: Councilmember Guzman.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution.
ITEM PIA-1(17): LITIGATION MATTERS (SPECIAL COUNSEL AUTHORIZATION; CLAIM OF
BRIDGET NAKAMA) (CC 13-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Under Litigation Matters, Settlement -- request of Corporation Counsel for
Special Counsel, Authorizing the Appointment of Ortiz and Katano, a Law Corporation in the
Claim of Bridget Nakama Against the County of Maui, the Chair is recommending a motion to
recommend to Council the adoption of the proposed resolution. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So moved, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. White. Is there any
discussion, Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion, please say, aye?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion passes with seven ayes, two excused.

VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Baisa and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution.
ITEM PIA-1(1): LITIGATION MATTERS

(SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION: TRACY

MOTELEWSKI V. MAUI POLICE DEPARTMENT, ET AL., CIVIL 11-00778 BMX)

(CC 13-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Under Litigation Matters, Policy Item 1(1), Tracy Motelewski v. Maui Police
Department, Et Al., Civil No. 11-00778, the Chair is recommending to move forward to Council
the proposed resolution Authorizing Settlement of the case as, under the terms and conditions as
set forth in executive session. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. White. Any further discussion,
Members? Having none, all in favor of the motion, please say, aye?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say, no? Motion passes with seven ayes, two excused.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Guzman, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Balsa and Victorino.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution.
ITEM PIA-1(7):

LITIGATION MATTERS (SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION: JUSTIN DOBBS V.
COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL., CIVIL 12-1-0812(2)) (CC 13-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: The last item, Members, under Policy Item 1(7), Litigation Matters. This is
regarding the Justin Dobbs v. County of Maui, Et Al., Civil No. 12-1-0812(2). With no
objections, the Chair will defer this item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: GCB, MPV).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Item is deferred.
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The business of this Committee is over. Policy Committee on August, April 12,
2013 is adjourned. . . . (gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 4:33 p.m.

APPROVED:

G RIKI HOKAMA, Chair
Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs Committee
Transcribed by: Joanne Bista

pia:min:130412
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